
From: Sulka, Lisa <lsulka@townofbluffton.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 9/4/2013 7:54:35 PM 
Subject: a quick thank you

Katherine
I cannot thank you enough for arranging our meeting today with the Governor. I felt like we accomplished what we
wanted to and I look forward to seeing your notes, as I will send along our notes as well.
Thanks again for all of your support towards Bluffton...
Hope to see you very soon.
Lisa Sulka
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